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Kathy Cooper

From: ecomment@pa.gov
Sent: Friday, July 24, 2020 11:06AM
To: Environment-Committee@pasenate.com; IRRC; environmentalcommittee@pahouse.net;

regcomments@pa.gov; ntroutman@pasen.gov; timothy.colhns@pasenate.com;

gking@pahousegop.com
Cc: c-jflanaga@pa.gov
Subject: Comment received - Proposed Rulemaking: Control of VOC Emissions from Oil and

Natural Gas Sources (#7-544)

CAUTION: “EXTERNAL SENDER” This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments
unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

pennsylvania
DEPARTMENTOF ENVIRONMENTAL JUL &1 2020

The enclosed comment was received as part of the following testimony:

__________________

Testimony name: Public Hearing 1 - Proposed #7-544
Testimony date: 6/23/2020 12:00:00 AM
Testimony location: WebEx

Re: eComment System

The Department of Environmental Protection has received the following comments on
Proposed Rulemaking: Control of VOC Emissions from Oil and Natural Gas Sources
(#7-544).

Commenter Information:

David Sacks
(david.sacks@towerhealth.org)
1317 Old Mill Road
Reading, PA 19610 US

Comments entered:

Oral comments given at 23 June 2020 hearing, see emailed written comments below:

Dear Pennsylvania DEP,

We’re facing a climate crisis and the devastating impacts of are beyond dispute. Given the
extent of the methane problem in our Commonwealth we must do all we can, especially when
we know a rapid reduction in methane is something that we can do immediately to help curb the
near-term rate of warming.

Please improve your regulation to control emissions from existing oil and gas operations by
removing exemptions for low producing natural gas which can actually emit just as much
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methane or more than higher producing wells and eliminating the provision that allows operators
to shirk their responsibility to inspect their equipment frequently just because previous
inspections did not reveal significant leaks.

Please demonstrate greater environmental leadership by strengthening and finalizing as soon as
possible your regulation to mitigate methane from existing oil and gas operations.

No attachments were included as part of this comment.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,
Jessica Shirley

Jessica Shirley
Director, Office of Policy
PA Department of Environmental Protection
Rachel Carson State Office Building
P.O. Box 2063
Harrisburg, PA 17105-2063
Office: 717-783-8727
Fax: 717-783-8926
ecomment@pa.gov

2


